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Joint Committee on Tax Credits 
900 Court Street NE, Room 143 
Salem, OR 97301 

 
Dear Co-Chair Burdick, Co-Chair Barnhart, and Members of the Committee: 

I am writing to you today to express support for HB 2446 and HB 2447A. HB 2446 extends 
the capital gains tax exemption for certain sales of manufactured home parks; HB 2447A 
extends the sunset on the tax credit for manufactured home park residents displaced by 
park closures. 

The Housing Alliance believes that everyone needs a safe, stable, and affordable place to 
call home. Manufactured home parks across Oregon provide thousands of seniors, people 
with disabilities and families a safe place to call home. Unfortunately, today too many of 
these parks are threatened with closure, leaving their residents at risk of homelessness. 

There are many steps we can take to help prevent closures, or provide assistance to 
residents who experience a closure. HB 2446 helps to encourage park owners to sell to a 
non-profit organization, a housing authority, or resident cooperative. All of these options 
help ensure the park stays open, and residents maintain their homes. In exchange for 
selling to one of these owners who will ensure the property remains open and affordable, 
park owners receive a capital gains exemption. This exemption is scheduled to sunset and 
needs to be extended through 2020. 

HB 2447A also helps residents who are experiencing park closures. Unfortunately, when a 
park closes, the burden on residents is significant. They may not be able to move their 
home, or find a new place to live, and many live on fixed incomes. This bill extends a 
current tax credit for residents to help defray some of the costs of the park closure. It is 
scheduled to sunset in 2014, and needs to be extended through 2020. 

The Housing Alliance is a coalition of nearly sixty organizations across the state that has 
come together out of a concern for those in our communities that do not have a safe, 
stable, and affordable place to call home, or access to a community that provides a range 
of opportunities and services. We know that we all benefit when our neighbors have full 
access to opportunity. 

The Housing Alliance believes that we all have a stake in addressing the problems our 
communities and neighbors are facing, because our communities are better and stronger 
when we provide opportunity to all of our residents. These critical state tax credits help to 
prevent the closure of a manufactured home park, and to mitigate the impacts of a closure 
on residents. These tax credits are critical to helping make sure some of our most 
vulnerable neighbors continue to have a stable and affordable place to call home, and 
have minimal fiscal impact. We urge you to support HB 2446 and HB 2447A. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

 
Alison McIntosh 
On behalf of the Housing Alliance 
 


